

DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

TIMOTHY P. MURRAY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JUDYANN BIGBY, MD SECRETARY

JOHN AUERBACH COMMISSIONER

March 10, 2009

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Division of Health Professions Licensure

Board of Registration in Pharmacy 239 Causeway Street, Suite 200, 2nd Floor Boston, MA 02114 (800) 414-0168 http://www.mass.gov/reg/boards/ph

Michelle L. McCrea, R. Ph

Re:

Redacted

Board of Registration in Pharmacy

Docket No.: PH-08-023 License No.: PH 20675

Dear Ms. McCrea:

At its regularly scheduled meeting, which took place on February 24, 2009, the Board of Registration in Pharmacy (Board) reviewed your request for termination of the suspension status on your Massachusetts pharmacist license. Such request was made with regard to the Consent Agreement you entered into with the Board, effective January 17, 2008, in resolution to the complaint identified by the docket number noted above.

I am pleased to inform you that the Board voted to terminate the suspension period and placed your license on probationary status in accordance with the terms of the Agreement, effective February 24, 2009. Please be reminded that it is your responsibility to ensure that the Board receives all required documentation specified in the Agreement. All documents and inquiries regarding the probation should be submitted to my attention at the above address.

All documentation and information concerning your MPRS contract shall continue to go to Tim McCarthy, MPRS Coordinator.

I am enclosing a renewal application for you to fill out and sign along with a return envelope for you to return the application to the Board with a check in the amount of the appropriate fee.

I can be contacted directly at (617) 973-0951 you should have any other questions or concerns regarding the Agreement. Should you have questions regarding the renewal application, please contact either Carolyn Reid (617) 973-0954 or Lau Kwan (617) 973-0952 directly at the Board's offices.

Sincerely,

Karen L. Fishman Probation Monitor

cc: James D. Coffey, Executive Director Tim McCarthy, MPRS Coordinator